
 

 

         VILLAGE OF LYNDONVILLE 
      TRUSTEES MEETING -  
            September 8, 2020 - ZOOM 

                              5:30 PM 
 
Trustees: Doug Conly-Chair, Heather Bollman (phone), Chris Hunter, Susan Mills, Sarah Whittemore 
Press:               
Public: Dawn Dwyer-Clerk & Treasurer, Justin Smith-Municipal Administrator, Bill Humphrey-General 
Manager of Lyndonville Electric Department. 
 

1. Adjustments to the Agenda: 
None 

 
2. Approval of Minutes: 

Motion made by Chris Hunter, seconded by Heather Bollman to accept the August 24, 2020 meeting 
minutes as presented. Motion carried 5 to 0. 
 

3. Approval and signing of orders:  
Motion made by Chris Hunter, seconded by Sarah Whittemore, to approve the orders drawn on the 
Treasurer for weeks 35 & 36 with the Treasurer to sign. Motion carried 5-0. 
 

4. Bandstand Park Requests: 
Abby Johnson, Children’s Librarian at Cobleigh Public Library, has requested to extend two events they 
have been holding in the park, story time on Tuesday & Wednesday through the end of September and 
keep the Storywalks up until September 15th as well as hold a Family Fun Night on September 11, 2020 
from 4 – 6 PM. Motion made by Susan Mills, seconded by Doug Conly, to approve all three events as 
requested. Motion carried 5-0. 

 
5. Set Tax Rate: 

Motion made by Chris Hunter, seconded by Doug Conly, set the tax rates as follows: The Village rate 
shall be set at $.8324, the residential homestead will be $1.3544, the nonresidential rate shall be $1.6235, 
the town general shall be $.4412, and the local agreement shall be $.0038. The total homestead tax rate 
for village will be $2.6317, while the total non-homestead tax rate will be $2.9008. The motion carried 5-
0. 
 

6. Bids on Used Equipment: 
Two trucks were put out to bid: 1997 & 1999 plow trucks no longer in use. One bid was received for 
each truck. The price we would receive if scrapped would be $345 each. The bid received for the 1997 
International 6-wheel dump truck is $501 from Joe Dauphin. The bid received for the 1999 International 
Dump Truck is $1,020 from Walt Neborsky. Motion made by Chris Hunter, seconded by Sarah 
Whittemore, to accept both bids as submitted. Motion carried 5-0. 
                                                                                                                                                                     

7. Other: 
a. Annie McLean, Zoning Administrator, notified Justin of a minor subdivision on Heath Road that 

adjoins the village reservoir. The Twombly and Heath Family Trusts are subdividing the house 
and two acres for Kelly Heath Coons. The remaining 107 acres will stay in the family trust. 

b. Justin has spoken with Joe Dauphin regarding the missing tree in the village. Joe will be in 
contact with a landscaping business regarding the best tree to plant. If something can be done this 
fall, he will. If not, he will do it in the spring.  



 

 

c. Chris Hunter mentioned trash receptacles that are being left out past pick-up day which goes 
against the village ordinance. Justin will send a letter to the property owners reminding them of 
the ordinance. 

 
 
 
 
Meeting was turned over to Lyndonville Electric at 5:57 PM. 
 
Minutes taken by Dawn R. Dwyer 
 
Approved by Trustees: September 21, 2020 


